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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes for May 15, 2006
The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash
· Rose Williams
· Barbara Anderson
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)
Absent COC members: 

· Marissa Irwin (illness) 

Community members present:

· Andre Sullivan, Kingsman Basketball League
I. 
Review of grant application by North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Assn. (NLPNA) on behalf of Kingsman Basketball League

1. Mr. Andre Sullivan of the Kingsman Basketball League presented the grant application, not to exceed $200 for the purchase of 15 reversible mesh vests with numbers on them in a variety of sizes to be used during league play to identify teams and individual players.  The league has expanded to include more youth living in the Sherwood area so current supply of vests, purchased with prior grant from ANC 6A in 2004, is insufficient. Also funds for 2 replacement "game balls", 2 whistles and a score board are requested to replace those that are worn out.
2. The committee members satisfied themselves that the costs were appropriate for the types of equipment and number of players (approx. 60) who are expected to participate and noted that, as stated in the grant application, such recreational activities are much needed in ANC 6A and should be encouraged.  The NLPNA which is a registered non-profit organization will handle the purchase and the equipment will remain in the possession of the Kingsman Basketball Leagues/NLPNA.  Ms. Nelson stated that she had attended several games; they are well run and enjoyed by many spectators as well as the players.

3. The committee thanked Mr. Sullivan for providing this valuable program.
Committee recommendation (unanimous, Ms. Nelson recused):  that ANC 6A approve funding of the NLPNA (on behalf of Kingsman Basketball League) grant application , not to exceed $200, to cover costs of additional/replacement basketball equipment.

II.
Discussion of recruiting additional grant applicants

1. The Committee discussed ideas for recruiting additional grant applicants.  Mr. Barbash suggested that Larry Kaufer, is very active in youth sports-on-The-Hill groups and might have ideas for grant applications in that area.  Ms. Williams agreed to contact Mr. Kaufer to aske if a significant number of participants reside in 6A and, if so, if he can put us in touch with potential grant applicants.  

2. There was some discussion of contacting groups that have received grants in the past, including the Girl Scouts, to see if they would be interested in applying again.  The committee members agreed that they would investigate additional grant-making opportunities.
III.
Discussion of May ANC 6A meeting and flyer

1. The Committee was brought up to date on the highlights of the May ANC 6A meeting, particularly that community groups would be asked to endorse the ANC's letter to MPDC regarding a request for a comprehensive plan to deal with crime issues on H St.  

2. The Committee reviewed the final ANC 6A flyer.  It was noted that the print quality of the map was better than in a previous printing.  A first printing of 600 copies was made and distributed at the May ANC 6A meeting.  Another printing will probably be needed, soon.  An additional $200 was approved at the ANC meeting for this purpose.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is June 17, 2006.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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